
REPORT TO GREAT CHART with SINGLETON PARISH COUNCIL MAY 2025 
I will update council on all the crime trends of concern and the actions I am taking. 
 
I continue to push to get Police officers to attend council meetings and progress is slow, 
but I hope moving towards an improvement. 
 
With all councils in truth, I have lost track as to who has written has written to who 
complaining. 
 
I am crystal clear and although my views are exceptionally unpopular with Ashford 
Police the fact is in June 2023 the Kent policing model for Kent was launched and was 
based of the firm principle of Neighbourhood Policing. 
PCSOs were done away with, and assurances were given that the Beat Officers in the 
rank of PCs would replace them and they would attend meetings. 
The model was launched with reference to “Peelian Principles” The clear emphasis on 
prevention, the recognition that the police are part of the community. 
The PCC and Chief Constable were clear in the paper submitted  
“We will retain Neighbourhood policing as the bedrock of policing in Kent” 
 
It is well document of my clash with Ashford Police over this issue and failure to deliver 
the service of officers attending council meetings. I submit they lose so much by not 
attending. Many councils cannot even name their beat officer. 
I have written and met with the Crime Commissioner to raise this and try to improve the 
situation. I feel we are all losers in this position. Councils have also written with 
concerns 
 
The Office of the PCC has responded on the 15th April to several councils and I 
quote…….. 
 
“The Commissioner’s expectations agreed with the Assistant Chief Constable is 
that the local Beat Officer for each area should be attending the Parish/Community 
Council meetings at least on a quarterly basis. 
 
Concerns have been raised with the Ch Insp. of Ashford Police. Contact should be 
made with you in due course, however if you have not heard anything within two 
weeks, please do revert back to me and I will gladly facilitate further on your 
behalf” 
 
On Thursday 8th May I checked with the clerk for the councils and no such response had 
been made.  
I hope we will move towards an improved position in coming weeks as the 2 year 
anniversary approaches and no officer has attended council. Sadly, for your council 
read so many others, especially as you had a fantastic §working relationship with the 
PCSO that covered this area. 
 
 
 



 
I have met with both the MPs that cover the area on Friday 9th may and held my report to 
you to report on progress. 

 
 
KATIE     LAM                                                                                             SOJAN JOSEPH. 
 
 
Both meetings with the MPs and their teams were very productive and a clear 
commitment to work together with regular meetings. 
Every crime trend that you as a council and I work on was discussed with them and how 
their position can help. 
Future meetings are planned on a regular basis. 
 
At the time of writing this report there was a theft in HOXTON CLOSE of a bike at the 
Residential Care home. I am pleased to report the bike was recovered and a person 
arrested. My work with NHW is to ensure any information, additional witnesses and any 
form of CCTV and Dashcam evidence is collected. 
 
This is clearly not the crime of the century but week in week out bikes are stolen in 
Ashford. They very often target low-income people who use their bike to get to work. I 
am often dealing with residents who are devastated, upset and distressed with the 
worry of how to get to work. Or youngsters who have had a bike taken and are absolutely 
heart broken. 
These bike criminals are one of the lowest of the low and my full efforts will be to get the 
assistance to the police and put this person before the courts. 
 
 



 
 
 
Please see appeal out in the community. 

 



 
As always, the constant battle with SCAMS is with us 365 days a year 24hrs each day. 
 
My skills are to try and be ahead of the game and get alerts into the community mainly 
please do not do anything in a rush and if in doubt DO NOTHING. 
 
The target group is us all but sometimes changes slightly for example. 
 
OASIS REFORMING FOR 6 NEW CONCERTS is a fantastic “business opportunity” for 
criminals for bogus tickets, hotel packages and back stage passes. 
 
These scams are targeting not the 80- and 90-year-olds but a much younger target age 
group. 

 



 

 
 
 
Sometimes I am grateful when the national press comes to my aide. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The latest warning from my Fraud Colleagues is another example of my elderly very 
senior citizens who are normally at risk not being tempted but younger people falling for 
a very topical subject 
 
 
 

 
 
I close by thanking council always for your backing as a group and as individual 
councillors for me personally. 
Regards 
Peter 
 
Peter New 
 
Community Neighbourhood Watch 
 


